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Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> Mon, May 10, 2021 at 7:31 AM 
To: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Matt Young <matt@wvruncoach.com>, Andrew Rhodes 
<andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com>, Ashley Dolin 
<shley1981@yahoo.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 

Board Members, 
 
 
I heard back from the owners of the Spruce Mountain South property that we proposed holding our annual 
meeting on 7/24.  Below is the response from Dan Lehmann: 
 
 
"All SMS partners participated in the discussion of the WVMTR Annual Meeting both in person last 
weekend and online. We still support the idea of hosting the event and look forward to days with fewer 
restrictions. Megan and I have done much of the putting words on paper so to speak, I have copied her in 
this email. 
 
 
Registration like we did in 2019. The SMS owners request only vaccinated WVMTR members camp 
overnight on the property; there are many other places to camp in the area. Registration for camping 
overnight Friday and/or Saturday will be capped at 30 people, with no limit on the number of people who 
would like to run or attend the annual meeting on Saturday only.  
Use the portojohns and outside shower, not cabin 
No dogs, including SMS owners. 
 
 
Some other thoughts for the week-end program. 
Last time in 2019 there was a pizza dinner on Friday night. Eliminate that. Only have planned stuff on 
Saturday, but people can camp on Friday night if they're registered. 
 
 
Begin the annual meeting sometime in the mid-afternoon so folks can get a good run in, come back and 
shower outdoors, eat and drink something they brought themselves from their own coolers, and then 
attend the meeting. End the meeting no later than 5pm so people who aren't camping can get on their 
way.  
 
 
The whole club-sponsored hot dogs and hamburgers picnic-type activity with people bringing a dish to 
share can be eliminated this year. We can tell campers there's a Weber grill on-site if they want to use it. 
Maybe people will organize themselves to share the grill/charcoal if they want but we don't want to commit 
to providing food and staffing a grill for others. 
 
 
Let us know what you think." 
 
 
I appreciate the SMS owners' willingness to allow us to utilize the property and am sensitive to their 
request.  What are the group's thoughts?  Do we want to proceed with the Annual Meeting at SMS, under 
the property owners' terms, or think about another virtual meeting? 
 
 



All the best, 
 
 
Adam 

 

 

 

Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com> Mon, May 10, 2021 at 8:21 AM 
Reply-To: Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com> 
To: Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com>, Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Matt Young 
<matt@wvruncoach.com>, Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Bob Luther 
<bob.luther@gmail.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 

One question: Can children too young to be vaccinated attend over night? If the answer is no, I vote we go 
virtual. 
 
 
Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Genesis Running <matt@wvruncoach.com> Mon, May 10, 2021 at 8:28 AM 
Reply-To: matt@wvruncoach.com 
To: Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com>, Daniel Todd 
<dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Bob Luther 
<bob.luther@gmail.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 

Based on the conditions and the eliminated items, what would a proposed itinerary for the 
weekend look like? 
  
I haven’t been to the annual meeting at SMS before and won’t attend this year so I don’t feel I’m in 
a position to propose the activity and meal plan for the itinerary. 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Genesis Running <matt@wvruncoach.com> Mon, May 10, 2021 at 9:02 AM 
Reply-To: matt@wvruncoach.com 
To: Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com>, Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Andrew 
Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com>, Ashley Dolin 
<shley1981@yahoo.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 

Another question to consider, should we consider an alternate location that is easier to access for 
the majority of our members, can be done outside, give us an opportunity to run, and still get 
together to conduct the club’s business? 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com> Mon, May 10, 2021 at 9:54 AM 
To: matt@wvruncoach.com 
Cc: Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com>, Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Ashley 
Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com>, Lauren Young 
<laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 

I was going to just attend for the meeting.   Drive in and out the same day.  I’ll support having the meeting 
under the land owner restrictions but would be open to a day meeting at another location    

https://go.onelink.me/107872968?pid=InProduct&c=Global_Internal_YGrowth_AndroidEmailSig__AndroidUsers&af_wl=ym&af_sub1=Internal&af_sub2=Global_YGrowth&af_sub3=EmailSignature
mailto:matt@wvruncoach.com
mailto:matt@wvruncoach.com
mailto:matt@wvruncoach.com


 
 
To Matt’s point we could easily rent a shelter at any of the state parks or forests.  Host a run and have a 
meeting.  I don’t care about food or no food, but I was under the impression that it wasn’t transferred via 
foods.   
 
 
DT 
[Quoted text hidden] 
-- 
 
Daniel Todd 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> Mon, May 10, 2021 at 10:43 AM 
To: Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com> 
Cc: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Matt Young <matt@wvruncoach.com>, Andrew Rhodes 
<andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com>, Lauren Young 
<laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 

Ashley, 
 
 
I would imagine that the answer is that kids are allowed to be present, but I will follow-up with Dan. 
 
 
Adam 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> Mon, May 10, 2021 at 10:44 AM 
To: Dan Lehmann <irunwv@gmail.com> 

 
Can kids that are too young to be vaccinated attend?  
 
 
---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com> 
Date: Mon, May 10, 2021 at 8:21 AM 
Subject: Re: Annual Meeting Discussion 
 
[Quoted text hidden] 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> Mon, May 10, 2021 at 10:51 AM 
To: Matt Young <matt@wvruncoach.com> 
Cc: Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Andrew Rhodes 
<andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com>, Lauren Young 
<laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 

mailto:shley1981@yahoo.com


Matt, 
 
 
I attached the agenda from our last meeting for reference.  I imagine the agenda would be a run in the 
Seneca Cr. trail system beginning at 9/10 am, lunch on your own, Annual Meeting at 2/3 pm, brief BOD 
meeting following (if we have a quorum), then I would be happy to be the grill-master and make 
hamburgers/hot dogs etc for those in attendance. 
 
 
Adam 
[Quoted text hidden] 
 
 

  
WVMTR Annual Meeting 
Schedule 2019.pdf 
110K 

 
 

 

 

 

Dan Lehmann <irunwv@gmail.com> Mon, May 10, 2021 at 11:19 AM 
To: Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> 

Yes, for sure. 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> Mon, May 10, 2021 at 11:29 AM 
To: Dan Lehmann <irunwv@gmail.com> 

Thanks. 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> Mon, May 10, 2021 at 11:29 AM 
To: Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com> 
Cc: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Matt Young <matt@wvruncoach.com>, Andrew Rhodes 
<andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com>, Lauren Young 
<laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 

Ashley, 
 
 
Dan Lehmann's answer, "Yes, for sure." 
 
 
Adam 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Matt Young, Genesis Running 
<matt@wvruncoach.com> 

Mon, May 10, 2021 at 11:57 AM 

To: Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> 
Cc: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Bob Luther 
<bob.luther@gmail.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 



I'm not in favor of requiring vaccinations to attend. 
 
 
 
Get Outlook for Android 
 
 

 

 

 

Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> Mon, May 10, 2021 at 12:20 PM 
To: Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com>, "Matt Young, 
Genesis Running" <matt@wvruncoach.com> 
Cc: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Bob Luther 
<bob.luther@gmail.com> 

I don't think I will be able to attend, sadly, we have a previous engagement.  However, I see no problems 
with SMS' requests. It is their property. The safer the better.  
 
 
Lauren 
 
 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com> Mon, May 10, 2021 at 12:46 PM 
To: Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 
Cc: Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com>, "Matt Young, 
Genesis Running" <matt@wvruncoach.com>, Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Bob Luther 
<bob.luther@gmail.com> 

I think that the SMS owner requests are reasonable. The vaccination request is only for camping on the 
SMS property, but there are no restrictions on attending the Saturday club meeting. I don't think the 'no 
Friday pizza' is about COVID spreading on the food, just fewer masks while eating spreads COVID (but 
being outside helps). I'm so accustomed to always having a virtual option available alongside the in-
person meetings, but virtual attendance would not be possible at any State Park/Forest location either. 
There always were more accessible locations to hold the Annual Meeting, but we've selected SMS many 
times because we like the area, the trails, outdoor camping, etc. By the time July 24th arrives, WV is 
predicted to be above 65% vaccinated, which isn't herd-immunity, but I think as close as we're going to 
get. I support holding the meeting at SMS and following the Owner rules. 
 
 
Andrew 
 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> Mon, May 10, 2021 at 1:52 PM 
To: Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com> 
Cc: Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com>, Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, "Matt Young, 
Genesis Running" <matt@wvruncoach.com>, Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Bob Luther 
<bob.luther@gmail.com> 

Matt, as Andrew said, there is no restriction on unvaccinated people attending -- simply for overnight 
camping on the SMS property. 

https://aka.ms/AAb9ysg


[Quoted text hidden] 
 

 

 

Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> Mon, May 10, 2021 at 2:51 PM 
To: Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com> 
Cc: Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com>, Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, "Matt Young, 
Genesis Running" <matt@wvruncoach.com>, Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Bob Luther 
<bob.luther@gmail.com> 

With that being said I'm not crazy about the requirement of vaccination to camp either, but I would 
probably consider the same if it were my property.  
 
 
Who on the board would be available to attend on 7/24 -- vaccine discussion removed?  Just an 
availability roll call.  Matt and Lauren have said that they would not be able to attend.  I just want to 
measure the benefit vs. risk equation before we delve too far down this path. 
 
 
Adam 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com> Mon, May 10, 2021 at 3:14 PM 
To: Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> 
Cc: Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Bob Luther 
<bob.luther@gmail.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com>, "Matt Young, Genesis Running" 
<matt@wvruncoach.com> 

I will still plan to attend the day of the meeting regardless of the vaccine requirement.   
 
 
It’s an optional event on private property.  You have to freedom to attend or not attend the same as you 
have the freedom to get or not get a vaccine.  
[Quoted text hidden] 
-- 
 
Daniel Todd 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com> Mon, May 10, 2021 at 5:04 PM 
To: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com> 
Cc: Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com>, Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Ashley 
Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com>, "Matt Young, Genesis 
Running" <matt@wvruncoach.com> 

The KT is a wreck from the ice storms, so I am expecting to do some work weekends on the trail leading 
up to the race. Volunteering there will take priority for me.  If I am able to make it, will likely just drive in 
from Davis for the meeting. 
 
 
Bob 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 



 

 

Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com> Mon, May 10, 2021 at 5:33 PM 
To: Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com> 
Cc: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com>, Ashley Dolin 
<shley1981@yahoo.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com>, "Matt Young, Genesis Running" 
<matt@wvruncoach.com> 

I  available to attend on 7/24 regardless of the location. 
 
 
Andrew P. Rhodes 
Sent from my iPhone 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Genesis Running <matt@wvruncoach.com> Tue, May 11, 2021 at 8:58 AM 
Reply-To: matt@wvruncoach.com 
To: Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com> 
Cc: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com>, Ashley Dolin 
<shley1981@yahoo.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 

I could attend via Zoom or possibly another location that isn’t quite so far away. I just can’t commit 
the day or weekend. 
  
When we decided to use SMS it was intended to be a combo of the camp/run weekend and the 
annual meeting so it’s not just an annual meeting.  I feel like saying you can attend the meeting but 
you can’t stay the night without vaccination is the wrong message to our membership. 
  
It’s probable that our membership is like the rest of the population which is a little less than 40% 
vaccinated today with demand for the vaccine waning.  Even if it was 65% vaccinated by July that 
excludes a pretty large part of our folks. 
  
Even though the owners of SMS have the right to ask for the vaccination requirement I can’t 
support WVMTR agreeing to that condition.  
  
If we want to make it a camp/run weekend without the meeting and require vaccinations that’s 
fine. 
  
For the annual meeting either Zoom or an alternate location without any vaccination requirement 
would be acceptable alternatives. 
  
  
From: Andrew Rhodes [mailto:andrewprhodes@gmail.com] 
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 5:34 PM 
To: Bob Luther 
Cc: Daniel Todd; Adam Casseday; Ashley Dolin; Lauren Young; Matt Young, Genesis Running 
Subject: Re: Annual Meeting Discussion 
  
I  available to attend on 7/24 regardless of the location. 
[Quoted text hidden] 
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Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> Tue, May 11, 2021 at 11:21 AM 
To: Matt Young <matt@wvruncoach.com> 
Cc: Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com>, Daniel Todd 
<dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Lauren Young 
<laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 

Matt, 
 
 
I appreciate you sharing your thoughts and I respect your opinions.  I personally am not in favor of vetting 
other locations and would rather see us simply do a virtual meeting (should we vote to not proceed at 
SMS) as the Annual Meeting location.  I agree with the fact that we intended to combine the Camp/Run 
Weekend with the Annual Meeting.  Some of the restrictions by the SMS landowners certainly strains that 
objective.  We do need to have an Annual Meeting for the general membership and that could also be 
satisfied virtually as in 2020.   
 
 
Is there any further discussion?   
 
 
Adam 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com> Tue, May 11, 2021 at 12:14 PM 
To: Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> 
Cc: Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Bob Luther 
<bob.luther@gmail.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com>, Matt Young 
<matt@wvruncoach.com> 

Historically attendance at this meeting has been extremely low.   Last year was its best attended meeting 
based on what I heard.   
 
 
I think having an in person annual meeting is important for the club membership.  If 15 people show it will 
be a success based on historic numbers.   
 
 
This is a transition year for the pandemic and the club.   So I think we should have the meeting in-person 
and follow the requests of the landowners.   
 
 
Since I missed it the first time I read it.  I think that any advertising of the event should be clear that the 
vaccine requirement is for overnight camping on sms private land only and it is not required for the run or 
the meeting. 
 
 
Honestly we as a club need to find our “new normal” quickly as new events are popping up every few 
weeks to fill the void we have left.   
 
 
DT 
[Quoted text hidden] 



-- 
 
Daniel Todd 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> Tue, May 11, 2021 at 12:43 PM 
To: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com> 
Cc: Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Bob Luther 
<bob.luther@gmail.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com>, Matt Young 
<matt@wvruncoach.com> 

I agree with this statement.  I certainly support advertising that the vaccine requirement is for overnight 
camping on the private land only and it is not a WVMTR requirement for the run or the meeting. 
 
 
Adam 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> Tue, May 11, 2021 at 1:27 PM 
To: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com> 
Cc: Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Bob Luther 
<bob.luther@gmail.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com>, Matt Young 
<matt@wvruncoach.com> 

I don't want to stop the discussion, but would it be appropriate now to move forward with a vote upon 
whether to proceed with the Annual Meeting under the terms presented by the landowners of SMS? 
 
 
Adam 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Matt Young, Genesis Running 
<matt@wvruncoach.com> Tue, May 11, 2021 at 1:36 PM 

To: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> 
Cc: Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Bob Luther 
<bob.luther@gmail.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 
I'm good to vote. 
 
 
Get Outlook for Android 
 
 

 

 

 

Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com> Tue, May 11, 2021 at 1:38 PM 
To: "Matt Young, Genesis Running" <matt@wvruncoach.com> 

https://aka.ms/AAb9ysg


Cc: Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com>, Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Ashley 
Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com>, Lauren Young 
<laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 

I’ll vote.  
[Quoted text hidden] 
-- 
 
Daniel Todd 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> Tue, May 11, 2021 at 1:41 PM 
To: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com> 
Cc: "Matt Young, Genesis Running" <matt@wvruncoach.com>, Andrew Rhodes 
<andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Bob Luther 
<bob.luther@gmail.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 

 If there is no further discussion and no objections to moving forward, I would ask that everyone please 
proceed with voting yes/no on the proposal of holding the Annual Meeting at Spruce Mtn South on 7/24 
with the stipulations provided by the landowners. 
 

 
 
Thanks, 
 
 
Adam 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> Tue, May 11, 2021 at 1:46 PM 
To: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> 
Cc: "Matt Young, Genesis Running" <matt@wvruncoach.com>, Andrew Rhodes 
<andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Bob Luther 
<bob.luther@gmail.com> 

Yes 
 
 
Lauren 
 
 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com> Tue, May 11, 2021 at 1:46 PM 
To: Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> 
Cc: Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Daniel Todd 
<dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com>, Matt Young 
<matt@wvruncoach.com> 

I have been in meetings, but I don’t want to go down the rabbit hole of vaccinated vs non-vaccinated.  We 
have a metric to guide the club and measure risk.  



 
 
I understand there are other camping opportunities.  If SMS is not open for all attending, I would prefer 
finding a different venue versus follow tradition. I respect the right as property owners to place conditions 
and look forward to attending there in the future.  
 
 
In the end, I believe, maximum participation should always be the goal for our club.  
 
 
Bob 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com> Tue, May 11, 2021 at 1:47 PM 
To: Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> 
Cc: Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Daniel Todd 
<dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com>, Matt Young 
<matt@wvruncoach.com> 

No 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Matt Young, Genesis Running 
<matt@wvruncoach.com> Tue, May 11, 2021 at 1:46 PM 

To: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com>, Lauren 
Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 
Cc: Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Bob Luther 
<bob.luther@gmail.com> 
No 
 
 
Get Outlook for Android 
 
 

 

 

 

Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com> Tue, May 11, 2021 at 2:01 PM 
To: Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com> 
Cc: Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com>, Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Ashley 
Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com>, Matt Young 
<matt@wvruncoach.com> 

I’m not willing to personally host or find alternate location without the camping restriction.   
 
 
I vote yes.   
[Quoted text hidden] 
-- 
 
Daniel Todd 
 

https://aka.ms/AAb9ysg


 
 

 

 

 

Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com> Tue, May 11, 2021 at 6:39 PM 
To: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com> 
Cc: Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com>, Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com>, Ashley Dolin 
<shley1981@yahoo.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com>, Matt Young 
<matt@wvruncoach.com> 

I vote no. 
 
 
If the objective is to have the most attendees, then we should have a virtual meeting like last year which 
had record turnout. 
 
 
I think that we should have an in-person meeting. I suggest Seneca Shadows. It has tent sites, 
bathrooms, and picnic tables. I just looked at the website, and while many sites are reserved, there still 
are some spaces available for up to 40 people. Ideally we would have time for members to RSVP, but 
Seneca Shadows fills up fast. Perhaps the Club could reserve and pay for up to 20-30 people now(ish) 
and then put out a call for RSVP.  
 
 
This would also allow SMS owners to stay on their own property along with any other friends or members 
they want to invite. This prevents us from playing vaccine police on our members- that’s not a job I want.  
 
 
Andrew P. Rhodes 
Sent from my iPhone 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> Tue, May 11, 2021 at 8:05 PM 
To: Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com> 
Cc: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Bob Luther 
<bob.luther@gmail.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com>, Matt Young 
<matt@wvruncoach.com> 

Alright Ashley, what say you? 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com> Wed, May 12, 2021 at 6:24 PM 
Reply-To: Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com> 
To: Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> 
Cc: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Bob Luther 
<bob.luther@gmail.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com>, Matt Young 
<matt@wvruncoach.com> 

I am on favor of having the annual meeting and following all requirements from the land owners. We have 
on the agenda, so unless some major illness or death occurs the Dolin clan will attend. 
 
 
Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android 

https://go.onelink.me/107872968?pid=InProduct&c=Global_Internal_YGrowth_AndroidEmailSig__AndroidUsers&af_wl=ym&af_sub1=Internal&af_sub2=Global_YGrowth&af_sub3=EmailSignature


 
 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> Wed, May 12, 2021 at 7:22 PM 
To: Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com> 
Cc: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Bob Luther 
<bob.luther@gmail.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com>, Matt Young 
<matt@wvruncoach.com> 
Bcc: Dan Lehmann <irunwv@gmail.com> 

I get the unfortunate task of breaking the tie yet again.  3 yes, 3 no. 
 
 
I have given this much thought this week.  From a personal perspective, I would like to hold the Annual 
Meeting in-person at SMS.  I would like to see everyone's faces and press forward from our COVID pause 
with some in-person conversation and fellowship.  As the president of this board though, I feel that I must 
look at the "30,000 ft view" of the situation and club.  Due to the division among board members and the 
likelihood of division and ostracization of general club members with the vaccine controversy, I will vote 
no.  I fear that holding an in-person WVMTR Annual Meeting at SMS -- or any other location -- is simply 
not worth degrading the experience of what I believe to be a great location and setting for our future 
Annual Meetings planned for the property on Spruce Mountain.  This really is a special place and will 
serve the club well in the future and should not be tarnished by the awkwardness surrounding COVID.  If 
you have never been there, you will have to simply trust me.  It is a worthy location for the combined 
Annual Meeting/Camp-Run Weekend. 
 
 
I would like to propose moving forward with a Zoom Annual Meeting.  We can meet the objective of a 
broad availability for member participation and satisfy the need for an Annual Meeting.  The agenda will 
not be very robust since we have not had any events over the past year, but the proposed bylaws change 
-- as benign as it is -- must be presented to the club during this meeting.  I would plan the Zoom Annual 
Meeting, then an electronic board meeting sometime shortly thereafter.  Would this be a suitable 
alternative and a plan of action? 
 
 
Thank you all for your time, thoughts, and guidance on this topic, 
 
 
Adam 
 
 
p.s. Once our conversation has concluded, I will create a pdf of this email conversation and attach it to our 
last E-Meeting. 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> Wed, May 12, 2021 at 8:42 PM 
To: Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> 
Cc: Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Andrew Rhodes 
<andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com>, Matt Young <matt@wvruncoach.com> 

Thank you for all you do, Adam 
 
 



On May 12, 2021, at 7:22 PM, Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> wrote: 
 
 

 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com> Wed, May 12, 2021 at 8:54 PM 
Reply-To: Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com> 
To: Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com>, Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> 
Cc: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Bob Luther 
<bob.luther@gmail.com>, Matt Young <matt@wvruncoach.com> 

I vote yes to hold to meeting at SMS with all the landowner requirements.  
 
 
Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android 
 
 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> Thu, May 13, 2021 at 7:27 AM 
To: Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com> 
Cc: Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com>, Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Andrew 
Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com>, Matt Young 
<matt@wvruncoach.com> 

I'm sorry Ashley.  I presumed that your earlier comment was a vote yes, thankfully a correct presumption, 
but I should have been more patient for you to finish your thoughts. 
 
 
Best, 
 
 
Adam 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> Thu, May 13, 2021 at 7:29 AM 
To: Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 

Thanks Lauren.  It used to be much easier being on this board before COVID.  Just running, fun, and 
mostly simple.  We'll get back to that eventually. 
 
 
Thanks all you do as well, 
 
 
Adam 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

mailto:adamcasseday@gmail.com
https://go.onelink.me/107872968?pid=InProduct&c=Global_Internal_YGrowth_AndroidEmailSig__AndroidUsers&af_wl=ym&af_sub1=Internal&af_sub2=Global_YGrowth&af_sub3=EmailSignature


Genesis Running <matt@wvruncoach.com> Thu, May 13, 2021 at 9:13 AM 
Reply-To: matt@wvruncoach.com 
To: Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com>, Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com> 
Cc: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Bob Luther 
<bob.luther@gmail.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 

Yes, the Zoom annual meeting is a suitable plan of action. 
  
  
Thank you - 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> Thu, May 13, 2021 at 10:36 AM 
To: Matt Young <matt@wvruncoach.com> 
Cc: Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Andrew Rhodes 
<andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com>, Lauren Young 
<laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 

If the board would approve, I would propose holding the Zoom meeting on a weeknight (as we did last 
year) to promote the most participation. 
 
 
We will also have an BOD e-meeting that I will schedule once I have finite details surrounding the Annual 
Meeting. 
 
 
Thanks, 
 
 
Adam 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> Thu, May 13, 2021 at 10:48 AM 
To: Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> 

I approve 
 
 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> Thu, May 13, 2021 at 10:49 AM 
To: Matt Young <matt@wvruncoach.com>, Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> 
Cc: Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Andrew Rhodes 
<andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com> 

I approve 
 

 
 
On Thursday, May 13, 2021, 10:37:05 AM EDT, Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> wrote: 
 
 

mailto:matt@wvruncoach.com
mailto:adamcasseday@gmail.com


 
 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com> Thu, May 13, 2021 at 11:11 AM 
To: Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 
Cc: Matt Young <matt@wvruncoach.com>, Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com>, Ashley Dolin 
<shley1981@yahoo.com>, Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com> 

I agree with the virtual annual meeting on a weeknight.  
 
 
Andrew P. Rhodes 
Sent from my iPhone 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Genesis Running <matt@wvruncoach.com> Thu, May 13, 2021 at 11:12 AM 
Reply-To: matt@wvruncoach.com 
To: Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 
Cc: Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com>, Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Daniel Todd 
<dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com> 

As do I. 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com> Thu, May 13, 2021 at 2:52 PM 
To: matt@wvruncoach.com 
Cc: Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com>, Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Ashley 
Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com>, Lauren Young 
<laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com> 

Not a fan of the zoom meeting for an outdoor recreation club.  If we must.   
[Quoted text hidden] 
-- 
 
Daniel Todd 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com> Thu, May 13, 2021 at 6:02 PM 
To: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com> 
Cc: Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com>, Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Ashley 
Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com>, matt@wvruncoach.com 

I agree 100% with DT. Do we not have time to host a group run or something and an outdoors meeting?   
 
 
Why couldn’t we do an outdoor meeting in conjunction with the KT?  There’s an amphitheater at Camp 
arrowhead with ample seating and picnic shelters if inclement weather.  Could have a bonfire right there 
and roast your own hotdogs for chow.  

mailto:matt@wvruncoach.com
mailto:matt@wvruncoach.com
mailto:matt@wvruncoach.com


 
 
Just an idea. I love running on Spruce and running Seneca Backcountry more than anywhere. I find every 
opportunity to make the drive up.  But if 15 is a high turnout, a different angle needs to be taken anyway.  
 
 
As a board, our goal should be the highest turnout possible.  The club is there to support the members 
and execute our mission statement.  
 
 
The only obstacle we’ve encountered is vaccinations.  One obstacle isn’t enough in my mind to cancel an 
event or move to virtual. It just means we have to look for an alternative.  
 
 
I say we vote on whether to hold the meeting and club even in conjunction with the KT on August 6th, 
2021.  
 
 
Bob 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> Thu, May 13, 2021 at 9:10 PM 
To: Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com> 
Cc: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com>, Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Ashley Dolin 
<shley1981@yahoo.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com>, Matt Young 
<matt@wvruncoach.com> 

I agree, in a normal year and situation, an in-person meeting with a run would be logical and desirable for 
a running club.  Just for some factual clarity, according to my minutes from the 2019 Annual Meeting at 
SMS, there were 32 club members in attendance.  This was the first meeting there and a large increase in 
participation from the 15 or so that usually came to Helvetia. 
 
 
As of 8-days ago, Daniel Jarvis reported that the KT events had not received permission to utilize the 
Camp Arrowhead facilities.  That point, paired with the fact that we currently have a COVID metric as a 
club that may preclude the event from occurring, makes the event and location quite uncertain.  
 
 
Again, the agenda will not be very robust since we have not had any events over the past year.  The 
proposed bylaws change is the only topic of any major significance due to our negligible activity level over 
the past year. I simply do not believe the KT/Camp Arrowhead to be a logical plan of action. 
 
 
Do we need to vote?  Virtual vs. Bob's plan of the KT Annual Meeting? 
 
 
Adam 
[Quoted text hidden] 

 

 

 

Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com> Thu, May 13, 2021 at 9:22 PM 
To: Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com> 



Cc: Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Ashley Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Bob Luther 
<bob.luther@gmail.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com>, Matt Young 
<matt@wvruncoach.com> 

I don’t think so.  You already had three votes for the virtual meeting.  I was venting because we already 
had a plan for a outside day meeting with a run with no restrictions.  Now we are stuck staring at a screen 
which I  do five days a week, every week.   
 
 
I’ll vote reluctantly for a virtual meeting.   
[Quoted text hidden] 
-- 
 
Daniel Todd 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Bob Luther <bob.luther@gmail.com> Thu, May 13, 2021 at 9:38 PM 
To: Daniel Todd <dantoddruns@gmail.com> 
Cc: Adam Casseday <adamcasseday@gmail.com>, Andrew Rhodes <andrewprhodes@gmail.com>, Ashley 
Dolin <shley1981@yahoo.com>, Lauren Young <laurenyoung_wv@yahoo.com>, Matt Young 
<matt@wvruncoach.com> 

Adam, 
 
 
No worries. Was just an idea. Hopefully, we will be beyond this next year and back to SMS with a large 
turnout like in 2019.  
 
 
Bob 

 

 


